
 

 
File No. 2518.00 
 
 December 24, 2021 
 
Mike Pinette 
Environment, Health, Safety Coordinator 
3M Canada Company – Morden Manufacturing Facility  
400 Route 100  
Morden, MB, R6M 1Z9 
mpinette@mmm.com  
 
Dear Mike Pinette: 
 
Re: Environment Act Licence No. 964 R - Notice of Alteration Request 
 

Thank you for your notice of alteration dated October 8, 2021 and submitted on 
December 6, 2021. The submission is considered as an alteration to Environment Act 
Licence No. 964 R in accordance with Section 14 of The Environment Act, issued to the 
3M Canada Morden facility in Manitoba.  

 
The alteration is due to the transfer of the Scotchkote™ operation from Morden to 

the 3M facility located in Angleton, Texas. The following operations will be 
decommissioned from the Morden facility: 

1. Scotchkote™ Line 5 manufacturing equipment including dust collection 
equipment and 10 roof/wall exhaust outlets.  

2. Brabender Minors Automation, dust collection system, and one wall exhaust 
outlet.  

3. Boxing line equipment, dust collection system, and three roof exhaust outlets. 
4. Scotchkote™ Line 6 manufacturing equipment and Lab including dust 

collection equipment and four roof/wall exhaust outlets.  
Once the removal of the above indicated exhaust system is completed, the 

exhaust outlets will be sealed. 
 
Upon review of the notice of alteration, I am satisfied that the potential changes 

in the environmental effects resulting from the proposed alteration would be 
insignificant. Therefore, I approve the implementation of the October 8, 2021 notice of 
alteration in accordance with Section 14(2) of The Environment Act. Once the 
decommissioning and removal of the equipment and associated exhaust lines are 
completed, you are required to submit updated floor and roof plans. All clauses of 
Environment Act Licence No. 964 R remain in effect.  
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Should you have any questions regarding this approval, please contact Eshetu 

Beshada, Senior Environmental Engineer, Environmental Approvals Branch, at 
Eshetu.Beshada@gov.mb.ca or (204) 250-1932. 
 
 Sincerely,  
 
 Original Signed by 
 Siobhan Burland Ross 
  _______________________  
 for Laura Pyles  
 Acting Director  
 
 
c. Kristal Harman, Yvonne Hawryliuk, Tyler Kneeshaw - Environmental Compliance 

and Enforcement 
Siobhan Burland Ross, Eshetu Beshada - Environmental Approvals 
Public Registry 
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